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President’s Message: 

 

Dear Fellow Members of WANJ, 

 

I would like to thank V.P. Mike Osnato, who chaired the September meeting with great 

success. The following candidates were voted in for offices in the coming year. Thank you for 

volunteering! 

 

President: Mike Osnato 

V ice President: Adolph Stonitsch 

Secretary: Dr. Hank Shotwell 

Treasurer/Membership: Hans J. Weber 

 

A thank you is also due to Dale Sutton, who reported on the AWCI Convention he attended as 

our delegate. 
  

For our program in October I selected the CD-Rom of caliber ETA 7750, the most popular 

chronograph movement in the watch industry today. It is also the test movement for CMW21 

certification. Come and refresh your knowledge on this subject. I invite members, who work with 

this chronograph daily, to share their experience and to answer questions. 
 

As usual, we will have free tables for trading and selling of tools, watches, and equipment. 
 

It is with great sadness that I have to report the passing of a colleague, coworker, and 

outstanding craftsman in our trade. Henry Loeser was a charter member of AWCI, past president of 

the Horological Society of New York, and a member of 26 years at WANJ. Henry passed on August 

26, 2012. He was a mentor to me in his last position as manager of the Retail Watch and Jewelry 

Dept. at Cartier Inc. 
 

I hope to see you at the meeting on October 9th! 

 

Hans J. Weber 

President 
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